RELU Meeting 26th November 2010
Apologies : Richard Coles BCU; Nick Morton BCU; Rachel Curzon BCU; David Boyd BCU; Peter Larkham BCU; Ruth Waters NE; Miriam Kennet GE, Chris Crean LWM
Mark Reed tried to get into the phone conference but was unable to. Therefore we send our apologies!  ACTION BS  to check with supplier as to why phone lines were not allowing entrance as this could affect future conferences. 
Written papers were received from Nick and Rachel; Ruth Waters 
Support was provided by Becky Collins. 
Summary Points 

· Key points from submitted papers read out. 

· There was widespread support for the change in direction to seminars and workshops.

· Many attendees commented on the papers – despite being challenging in places they were useful in tying things together and emphasising the importance of the environment for its own sake.

· One attendee wanted to know more about how policy briefs will emerge from the workshops

· Case studies – two potential case studies were identified; MM suggested the North Worcester biodiversity action plan, Alister suggested David Jarvis’s work in Peterborough. 
· AS explained a recently emailed diagram which demonstrated that workshops, case studies and individual contributions would all feed into the policy briefs. This tripartite approach was key to allowing people to contribute where they saw best. 

· The policy briefs themselves might allow further work to be done if resources and time permitted. 
· RW identified the need for the outputs to address the synergy between ES and SP as we run the risk of losing this. 

Actions

RELU 

AS to write to Philip Lowe RELU to secure support for departure from original project brief. (Please note this was not formally discussed at the meeting but was the reason for securing universal support above ) 

Workshops  

· How best to get the most out of these?   Should they be small and focussed or large and broad?
· There must be some key questions for each workshop, and they must be properly managed to be effective.
· Sequence and timing of workshops is important, so those who are interested and can best contribute can attend the ones they want.
· People with expertise to potentially go to workshops together to be ‘critical friends’
· AH to come up with some possible options on the Cannock to Sutton Park biodiversity project , and to report back to the group.
· CC to potentially host a workshop involving FC staff mid to late January.
· KL  discussed title and focus of their workshop and will seek views on possible modifications. 
· AS made clear that decision making should be a shared responsibility as far as is possible. 
· AS also indicated that arranging meetings counted as time spent on the project from the 12 days. 
ACTION 
ALL  team members to indicate which workshops they would like to go to (please to Ben) 

If you are attending it would be good to help shape and influence and participate as appropriate. . 
Case Studies

· Those with ideas for case studies are to provide information on possible suggestions, what resources will be required, and how the case study will contribute to the policy briefs. 

ACTION 

1. DJA to provide a short synopsis of the Peterborough case 

2. MM to provide a short  synopsis of the Worcestershire example. 

3. All to provide suggestions but based on studies where data exists or resources are possible within the confines of this project timescale and member resources 

Social Learning and Housekeeping

· AS asked that all attendees please record how they felt about the conversation held today, and any issues that they had regarding the evolution of the project. They need not be shared but it would be a good idea to store them for future reference and reflection. .  
ACTION DB will be sending a few KEY bullet points headings for people to organise their thoughts round.

· Future meetings/phone conferences to be booked monthly – the group will attempt to have another meeting before Christmas.  This will try to address  the difficulty of engaging with sharepoint on a limited basis. If people can’t attend people can still send in email updates. 
ACTION  Suggested next date 21st or 22nd  December at 12 noon.  Can people let me know which date is best? 
Other items 

Newsletter 

Ben will shortly circulate a draft version of this for comment. Can you please check the biographical information is correct? Any other comments really appreciated. 

AOB 

None. 

